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March 6, 2009
Publisher

The Times Union

PO Box 15,000

Albany, NY 12206

Dear George:


We had a very well-attended meeting of our membership Thursday night, and they let us know they fully stand behind our Bargaining Committee and all it has done to date.


Our members asked excellent questions and wanted me to seek answers from you.


One of the biggest ones was why the Company refuses to offer a buyout to employees. This has been the traditional route taken in the past, and it has proven quite successful. It is always better and less disruptive for people to leave voluntarily. Our members understand any buyout package, which we stand ready to immediately negotiate, may be less generous than ones in the past. Still, it is better to seek voluntarily departures and would be an effective way to minimize layoffs.


The Company would still retain its right to lay off staff so there is no loss to the Times Union to first seek volunteers.


Second, our members asked if the Company could be more specific about how much it is seeking to save out of the Guild ranks. Providing the Bargaining Committee with specifics would better enable it to offer alternative suggestions and cost-saving measures.


Third, our members suggested the Company begin allowing people to take the voluntary furloughs we have suggested. While you have said such furloughs might not save enough money, any savings would help the situation. Allowing people to take furloughs now would also buy some time for both the Company and the Guild to continue to work on other cost-saving measures.


And finally, our members told us to again request that an official from the Newspaper Guild or Communications Workers of America be given access to the Company’s books. The union would agree that the analyst’s findings would be kept confidential. This has been done at other privately owned companies including elsewhere in the Hearst Corp. It would go a long way to assure our members that the many sacrifices they are being asked to make are indeed needed for the long-term survival of the newspaper.

Thank you for your time, and I hope you can respond before we meet again on Tuesday.


Sincerely,


Tim O’Brien


President
